

GRANITE STATE LANDFILL. LLC

1855 VT Route 100 • Hyde Park, VT 05655 p. 802.651.5454 f. 802.888.7931

August 27, 2021

Mr. Rene Pelletier, P.G. Assistant Director New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services Water Division 29 Hazen Drive, PO Box 95 Concord, NH 03302-0095

RE:

Granite State Landfill, LLC

Proposed Lined Landfill - Dalton, New Hampshire Wetlands Permit Application (File # 2020-02239)

Dear Mr. Pelletier:

Please accept this letter on behalf of Granite State Landfill, LLC (GSL), in response to the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) correspondence dated August 26, 2021, requesting an amendment to GSL's NHDES Standard Dredge & Fill Wetlands Permit Application, which is referenced above. GSL expects to file the amended application along with the other NHDES referenced applications by December 15, 2021. With this proposed timeline for application submittals, GSL requests an extension for NHDES's review of the amended wetlands application and asks that NHDES render its decision on or before December 31, 2022.

We will contact the various NHDES departments and federal agencies to schedule the coordinated permit review and scheduling meeting recommended in your letter next week. Thank you for your assistance, and should you have any further questions, please contact me at (802) 651-5454.

Sincerely,

GRANITE STATE LANDFILL, LLC

John Gay, E.I.

Permits, Compliance & Engineering

c. Robert Scott, Commissioner NHDES
Michael Wimsatt, NHDES Waste Management Division
Craig Wright, NHDES Air Resources Division
Phil Trowbridge, NHDES Land Management Resources Program
Brian Oliver, GSL
Samuel Nicolai, GSL
Kevin Roy, GSL
Bryan Gould, Cleveland, Waters and Bass P.A.